l ' I Gmall Corrupt CU <corruptcu@gmail.com>

Supplemental response to FOIA request 2020-F-269

1 message

Borman Curt <csborman@urbanaillinois.us> Thu, Sep 3, 2020 at 4:32 PM
To: Christopher Hansen <corruptcu@gmail.com>

Cc: ICity Clerk <CityClerk@urbanaillinois.us>

Dear Mr. Hansen:

The City of Urbana (City) hereby tenders its supplemental response to your FOIA request, dated May 14, 2020, and
designated as number 2020-F-269.

The fee for the City’s response to your request is $13.73. This fee has been determined as follows:

Part 1 of request: Any and all documents related to an incident on May 12 around 10 pm involving a damaged van on
the 500 block of W lllinois St. Please include all reports, emails, and audio/video.

Item

Cost

Accident report #U20-1986*

$5

Dispatch ticket

$0

Body worn camera video (Vogt) on DVD

$0.38

Dashcam video (Vogt) on DVD

$0.38

USB flash drive

$7.97

Part 1 total

$13.73

*The City has established a $5.00 fee for an accident report. See https://www.urbanaillinois.us/departments/police/police-
divisions/support-services/police-records

Part 2 of request: Any and all documents related to the Urbana CPRB regarding the resignation of Grace Mitchell, the
placement of Mikhail Lyubansky as chair, and the resulting vacant board seat which the City now seeks to fill (including
documents about new applicants). Any related emails should be included.

Item

Cost

Miscellaneous responsive records



$0
Part 2 total

$0

Part 3 of request: All emails to/from Council member Bill Brown from April 15 to May 15.
Item

Cost

Miscellaneous responsive records

$0

Part 3 total

$0

Total fee $13.73

You must pay the fee before the City begins copying the requested records. Payment is due no later than Friday,
September 11, 2020. To make this payment, please mail a check or money order to the City Clerk’ Office, 400 S. Vine
Street, Urbana, lllinois 61801 and include the City’s FOIA request number with your payment. If you fail to remit the fee,
the City may deny this request.

Portions of the records you have requested may be exempt from disclosure under FOIA. These portions will be redacted
from the records being released to you. When retrieving your records, you must present a government-issued photo
identification document (ID).

The City will respond to parts 1,2, and 3 of your FOIA request not more than 21 business days from the date the City
receives your payment of the fee.

If you believe any records you are seeking have been wrongfully withheld or redacted, you are entitled to a review of this
decision by the Public Access Counselor of the Office of the lllinois Attorney General. To file a “request for review,” you
may write to the Public Access Bureau at 500 S. Second Street, Springfield, lllinois 62701, or you may phone 877-299-
FOIA (877-299-3642). Any person denied access to inspect or copy any public record also may file suit for injunctive or
declaratory relief, in accordance with 5 ILCS 140/11.

Sincerely,

Curt Borman

Assistant City Attorney

City of Urbana Legal Division
400 S. Vine Street

Urbana, IL 61801
217-384-2464



